                     LBA Annual General Meeting 2017-18 – Held on July 8, 2018
                                                      Secretary’s Report

I welcome you to the first AGM of the  Executive Committee which took over in the   year 2017 for the term 2017-19. Let me begin by paying homage to our members who passed away this year. Sri NN Rastogi, Sri BD Sarkar & Sri NC Bhattacharya went for their heavenly abode this year and created a void which would be difficult to fill.
Our main operation, the Tuesday/ Friday Pairs, is alive and active though attendance has been down to 4-6 tables. We have been using Bridgemates for scoring it regularly now for seven years. I had promised to train  another person who would operate Bridgemates in my absence. I am delighted to tell you that we have made significant progress on this front. Sri Vipin Rai now can do the manual scoring and has now to be graduated to Bridgemates. We had to stop using Bridgemates for sometime to be able to achieve this. Sri Deepak Srivastava though hasn’t been trained can do the movement of the boards and can be groomed as director should he show more interest. So between the two we have backup to manage our regular pairs. Wg Cdr GK Johri has been given responsibility to organize Sunday duplicate. 
Other than our regular pair contests  LBA helped MB Club  organize a duplicate event in July 2017 and an one session pair contest in March 2018. In the duplicate event 3 teams from LBA were invited. This year  World Wide Bridge Contest was held on eight days and LBA held it on two of those days in June with good attendence.
We have also started a WhatsApp group for LBA called “Lucknow Bridge Assoc” for ease of exchange of information on member’s smartphones. The summary result of our pair contest is posted there. We also use it to circulate information about bridge tournaments and operational details of LBA. It is also a useful tool to find partners for our pair contests. 
Lucknow players individually continue to do well in various tournaments. The star performer for association was Sri AK Sinha. He has been selected in the Asian Games 2018 squad. He also represented the country in Asia Cup at Goa in mixed events.  He has also won the VK Chaube trophy for being highest masterpoint grosser from UP in 2017. He also was runners up in the prestigious Winter Nationals Gold team event. This is perhaps the first time any player from UP has played in the finals of Winter Nationals main (gold) duplicate event. Amongst his other achievements he also won Nainital 2017 event where Garj team comprising of all Lucknow players in Maj Gen VK Rattan, SK Garg, Wg Cdr GK Johri & Kamal Agarwal qualified for Super League. Mukul Gupta’s team finished fourth in State Championship at Dehradun 2017 and also fourth in Tournament at Solan 2018. Bridge Lovers from Lucknow qualified for Super League in the Lohia tournament 2018. Lucknow Club team consisting of Pravin Agarwal, SA Abbasi, Anup Kumar & Wg Cdr GK Johri won Inter Club tournament at Bhopal 2018. In All India event at Chandigarh pair of Shantanu Rastogi & Wg Cdr GK Johri came fourth while Anup Kumar & Anand Srivastava got 7th prize. The Tuesday/Friday events 2017  individual category winner is Sri Shantanu Rastogi and pairs winner are Sri SK Garg & Maj Gen VK Rattan . Congratulations to all. 
The financial health of the association is stable. We have approximately 10 lac principal of fixed deposits to bank on.  Now we are using interest from the three out of five FDs for our activities. This year we carried out whitewashing, toilet and roof repairs courtesy donations from our members. I would like to profusely thank Sri Amitabh Tayal & Sri SK Garg for this generosity. We have bought a new Almirah and are also putting iron mesh on windows out of our internal funds.
It is with great regret that I have to inform our members that our Chowkidar – Sri Ram Prasad - has been found to be misusing the AC. This is the second time in past few years that this has happened. The financial implication of this for the LBA may not be significant but there has been breach of trust. We have given him warning and a grace period of 5-6 months but Lucknow Club management wants him out of the room that we have given him. I leave it to AGM to decide on further course of action on this matter. That he is a poor man and has to repay loan for his daily needs including daughter’s marriage (as we don’t pay him anything) is the consideration for giving him grace period. We would also need to convince Lucknow Club management if we don’t take extreme step of asking him to vacate the room which is something I have sounded him of.
Last but not least I would like to thank  our President – Sri Wajahat, all the members and  Sri Vimal  for their help and support in carrying out various activities. 
Shantanu Rastogi
Hony Secretary
